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MILL BAY GARDEN CLUB  

NEWSLETTER 
   Website: www.millbaygardenclub.com    Email: mbgcnewsletter@gmail.com 

JUNE 2015 

MBGC AGM  and Potluck dinner  

Tuesday June 23rd, 2015 

At the home of Mike and Bonnie Mills 

Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday , 

June 23rd.  Our traditional potluck dinner will begin at 

6PM with the meeting held afterward.  We will be 

voting on Executive and Committee positions and charitable contributions. 

Please arrive between 5PM and 5:30 for set-up, come early for a tour of the 

gardens if you like.  Bring your own chairs (we’ll provide the tables as well as 

coffee and tea service). 

Your spouse, partner, children and friends are welcome to join us for the 

evening.  Please remember that only members who 

have a paid membership for the current season 

are able to vote. 

Should inclement weather occur, we’ll move to 

the Mill Bay Community League Hall.   Watch for a 

confirmation email midafternoon on June 23rd. 

Hope to see you all there! 

 

 

 

 

Please bring the 

following items with you 

for the Potluck dinner: 

 Pot Luck Dish to share 

with serving spoon. 

 Chairs 

 Plates 

 Cutlery 

 Napkins 

 Place mats 

 Coffee cups 

 Favourite beverage & 

glasses 

 Light jacket or sweater 

 An outrageous garden 

hat 

Make and wear a unique and outrageous 

garden hat from materials found in your 

garden.  We’ll have 

special prizes. This 

year’s theme is 

Hilarious Hats! 
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AGM KITCHEN DUTIES 

Dianne Regan 

SET-UP TABLES AT 4:30 pm 

Pat Stevens 

Barb Juurlink 

Bernie Juurlink 

Marie and John Cooke 

 

KITCHEN HELP 

Celine Eggleston 

MILL BAY GARDEN CLUB 
ANNUAL PLANT SALE 

Elaine Scott 

  

The Mill Bay Garden Club 
Plant Sale Committee (Mary 

Gale, Ruby Armour, Barb Kohlman, Margo Johnston, Lorraine 
Little, Heather Jenkins, Fran Benton, Pat Stevens, Sharon 

Martin, Mary Vandenberg, Ali Morris and Elaine Scott) would 
like to thank all of those members who donated plants to the 

sale and bought plants during the day of the sale.  Over the last 

nine years we have averaged a profit of $1,010 but that 
includes one year when we made over $1,546 due to the 

donation of a large number of clay pots. Our usual profit is 
more like $900. This year we made $1,200 which is well over 

average. 

  

We would like to thank Providence Farm for the donation of 

wonderful plants which definitely helped to boost our 
sales.  Our understanding is that Providence Farm was the very 
first organization to receive a donation from the Mill Bay Garden 

Club several years ago and we have given Providence Farm an 
annual donation ever since.  It goes without saying that we 

were just delighted to partner with Providence Farm this year 
and would like to thank our Garden Club member Diane McNair 

for making this possible.  
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The 2015 Community Flower & Garden Show was a great success 

due to so many dedicated volunteers involved in the planning and the 
running of the Show.  We attracted people from as far away as 

Qualicum, who happened to win the Overall Best-in-Show Prize with 
their delphiniums. 

 

Especial thanks to: 

 Our six judges who came from Sooke, Sidney and Victoria and the 

Club members who assisted them. 

 Dianne Regan for looking after our judges and who, together with 

Barbara Juurlink, made sure that our judges as well as our 
volunteers were fed and did many other things to ensure the 

Show ran smoothly. 

 Celine Eggleston for looking after many aspects of the advertising 

of our Show as well as volunteering during the Show. 

 Mary-Ellen Deuling for organizing the Outside Vendors aspect of 

the Show. 

 Joan Nott and Joy Story for the excellent Workshops they put 

together.  And a big thank you to the speakers: Gord Hutchings, 
Fran Benton, Ali Morris and Mat Jones. 

 The Master Gardeners: Adele Weir, Frances Horner and Fran 

Benton. 

 The Mill Bay Garden Club Plant Sales Committee (comprised of 

Elaine Scott, Heather Jenkins, Barb Kohlman, Mary Gale, Margo 

Johnston, Lorraine Little, Fran Benton, Pat Stevens, Ruby Armour 
and Sharon Martin) whose plant sales form an important part of 
the Show. 

 
 Cori-Lee Fisher and Marie Cooke for looking after so many 

aspects, including the signs, programs and forms as well as the 
design of our survey. 

 
 Angie Stanta for ensuring we had volunteers for set-up, take-

down of the show, cashiers and whatever else would be required 
during the show.  And thank you to these volunteers.  Since I do 

not have a complete list of these volunteers I will not name them 
lest I leave someone out. 

 
 Norman Redcliffe and his committee comprised of Bev Davy, 

Bonnie Mills, Megan O’Hara, Gwen Redcliffe, Pat Spezowka and 

Julie Wilson, who did such a fantastic job with the Silent Auction. 
 Janice Rose for looking after all the financial aspects of our Show. 
 Ajay Oppelaar and Cliff Stainsby who were continually there to 

assist with the smooth running of the Show. 
 The Lake Bay Hill Ladies Auxiliary for providing the wonderful 

Strawberry Tea that is a traditional part of our Show. 
 

It has been an honour and a pleasure working these past few 
months with such dedicated and pleasant Committee members 
and with the many people who volunteered on Friday and 

Saturday thus ensuring the smooth running of the Show.   
 

Bernhard H.J. Juurlink 
Chair, 2015 Community Flower & Garden Show Committee 
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Photos courtesy of Barbara Juurlink,  2015 
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Gardening Tips 

Barb Kohlman 

         SUMMER 2015 

 

 

 Try to water and do so with conservation in mind, 

  

 Deadhead   

 

  Don't plant any new additions to your garden 

until fall 

 

Here is Don keeping up his 'gardening' while in 

rehab in Nanaimo!!  

Every day he goes out to the sun deck to check out 

the flower boxes that he helped clean up and plant!  

All a part of 'hand therapy.' 

KOKSILAH FARMERS INSTITUTE 

 

June 20.   

Koksilah Farmers Institute dedicated to 

living rural arts.   

Linda Gilkeson presents Canning and 

Preserving workshop ,June 20, 9-5.   

Bring your own lunch; beverages and 

snacks free, limited seating.   

The Hub 2375 Koksilah Rd.   

Contact a.auchincloss@shaw.ca to 

register.  $40 

FREE     

Need a good 
worktop in 

your potting 
shed? 

 

Wide, L-shaped, dark green/blue laminate 

counter top from our 
kitchen reno.  Opening for a 

corner double sink (or catch bin 
underneath. )   

Dimensions are: 

long side 91" X 35" wide 

short side 70.5" X 24" 

Could be tailored to fit your space. 

Can send a picture to interested person 
or phone me to drop by for a look.  

 

Ann 

 

mailto:a.auchincloss@shaw.ca
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Minutes cont’d on page 8 
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Minutes cont’d from page 7 

Minutes cont’d on page 9 
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Minutes cont’d from page 8 

Minutes cont’d on page 10 
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Minutes cont’d from page 9 

 

Arts & Music in the Gardens 

August 15th & 16th 2015, 11:00am to 4:00pm 

both days 
Admission: 

 $12 adults  

 $10 seniors/students  

 under 16 is FREE 

admission is FREE for HCP members 

Horticulture Centre of the Pacific 

505 Quayle Rd, 

Victoria, BC  

http://hcp.ca/get-involved/membership-application/
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